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Thank you  for your letter o f  7 *  February.

It w as helpful o f  you  to  provide cop ies o f  the leader article and press release. 
G enerally speaking, the Com m issioiv does not -  o f  course -  specifica lly  encourage  
editors pub licly  to com m ent on its decisions, esp ecia lly  in cases w here no  formal 
adjudication has been  published b y  the PCC. H ow ever, there is no  doubt that they  
have a right to do so, not least because they are obliged  to publish  our adjudications 
w h en  the C om m ission  is critical o f  them. A n y  reporting on the subject is itse lf  
covered  b y  the terms o f  the Code; w e  have, in  the past, received  (rare) com plaints 
about a new spaper’s subsequent coverage o f  the outcom e o f  a PCC investigation.

In regard to  your m ore general point about press releases, the Code m akes clear that it 
is the responsibility  o f  each editor to ensure that the C ode is  im plem ented b y  all 
contributors to h is or her publication. I f  published material proves to b e  inaccurate, it 
is the responsibility o f  the editor to  ensure that it is corrected in accordance w ith  the 
terms o f  the Code. T his is  true for material provided b y  press releases or n ew s  
agencies (to take another exam ple) and ensures that there is  no  gap in  the C od e’s 
coverage o f  new spaper content. The argument that the newspaper had m erely  
published inform ation contained in a press release w ou ld  not, b y  itself, be considered  
to  b e  a sufficient d efen ce to a com plaint that an article w as inaccurate.

I hop e that this is helpfu l and am  grateful to  yo u  for drawing these points to m y  
attention.

W ith  kind regards.

Si^ Christopher Meyer
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